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The City Council of the City of Robertsdale, Alabama met Monday, April 4, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the
Council Chambers of Robertsdale City Hall, that being the date, time and place for such meeting.

Upon roll call, the following members of the Council were found to be present: Mayor Murphy,
Councilmember Kitchens, Cooper, Campbell, and Hollingsworth. Absent: Councilmember
Johnson. A quorum being present the meeting proceeded with the transaction of business.

Mayor Murphy presided over the meeting. Shannon Burkett served as secretary. Ken Raines, City
Attorney, was also in attendance.

Mayor Murphy called for any additions or corrections to the minutes presented for approval from
the March 15, 2021 meeting. Motion was made by Councilmember Campbell, seconded by
Councilmember Cooper, with unanimous approval to accept the minutes of the previous meetings
as presented. Motion carried.

Mayor Murphy asked for questions or comments regarding the bills presented for approval.
Councilmember Campbell asked if Dugger Roofing and Repair was for hurricane damage at the
Waste Water Treatment Plant. Greg Smith, City Engineer, mentioned that it was for the chlorine
building at the Waste Water Treatment Plant. Councilmember Campbell asked if this was a
deductible they are paying. Mr. Smith answered that it was not, and explained that this was a small
building and the City did not meet any of their deductibles for insurance claims during the storm.
Motion was made by Councilmember Kitchens, seconded by Councilmember Campbell, with
unanimous approval to accept the bills as presented. Motion carried. APPENDIX I

Mayor Murphy stated that the Centennial Committee would like to make a presentation to the
Council. Stephanie Kroll presented the Council with a list of events the Committee is considering
for the Centennial celebration. She mentioned that they thought they would begin at the July 4th
event, with a car and tractor show at the PZK, and snow cones and coffee with a special centennial
cup. Steven Grant mentioned that there may be people that have things like mementoes, or pictures
that could be displayed in the PZK for a centennial exhibit for people to come in and view. Mrs.
Kroll explained that they could follow up with some entertainment at the park before the fireworks.
She mentioned that the Honey Bee Festival would be their second phase with a chili cookoff, a booth
with some centennial souvenirs like t-shirts, cups, and hats that people can purchase, which would
be money to put back into, what they are hoping would be a centennial scholarship. Mrs. Kroll
stated that they are talking about a parade at the end of the year to finish up the birthday
celebration. Councilmember Cooper asked what kind of parade, and Mrs. Kroll explained that it
would include the City Officials, Centennial Committee, fire trucks, high school band, cheerleaders,
maybe the Jeep Club and Tractor Association. She mentioned that they may could provide some
good souvenirs to throw for the centennial celebration. Mrs. Kroll explained that they would like to
finish it all up with a birthday bash Centennial Ball, having a roaring twenties theme, with a D],
dinner and cake at the PZK. The Council all greed that this all sounded great.

Mayor Murphy mentioned that they had discussed setting a budget of $50,000 for the events. Mrs.
Kroll explained that whatever money is left over they would like to present it back to a Robertsdale
High School senior as a scholarship. Mayor Murphy stated that they may could work with that
through the Alumni Association. Delores Sturma mentioned that during the Honey Bee Festival
they hold a run and provide the participants with a t-shirt, so they are going to try to include
something in their logo to incorporate the centennial of Robertsdale. Mrs. Kroll stated that they
also talked about having a Little Miss Centennial Pageant and using those funds toward the
scholarship. After further discussion, motion was made by Councilmember Kitchens, and seconded
by Councilmember Cooper, to approval of the $50,000 budget for the Centennial Celebration
events. Mayor Murphy asked for any discussion on the motion. Councilmember Hollingsworth
mentioned that he used to tell the high school seniors that graduation is only one time and needs to
be very special and something that they can remember. He stated that Robertsdale is only 100
years old one time and he hopes the Committee is not worried about money. Mrs. Kroll explained
that many generations later will see this celebration, so they want to make it memorable. Mayor
Murphy called for a vote on the motion, which was unanimous to approve the $50,000 budget for
the Centennial Celebration. Motion carried.

The Council received an ad request renewal for the Central Baldwin Chamber Magazine in the
amount of $1,900. Mayor Murphy mentioned that this is something they always do annually.
Motion was made by Councilmember Campbell, seconded by Councilmember Kitchens, with
unanimous approval to renew the ad in the amount of $1,900 in the Central Baldwin Chamber
Magazine. Motion carried.
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Mayor Murphy stated that the next item on the agenda is the request to advertise for bids for the
storm debris removal contractor. He mentioned that the current contractor, TFR, is on their last
year of a one-year extension, and the City needs to confirm a new contract with a contractor by
June 1, 2021. Motion was made by Councilmember Cooper and seconded by Councilmember
Hollingsworth to solicit bids for the storm debris removal contractor. Mayor Murphy asked for any
discussion on the motion. Councilmember Hollingsworth asked how the company did this time,
and Greg Smith, City Engineer, stated that the City was very pleased with them. Councilmember
Hollingsworth asked if they were interested in bidding again, and Mr. Smith explained that they
were. Councilmember Campbell asked when the date will be, and Mr. Smith mentioned that they
will work out a bid date, then bring the results back to the Council to affirm the contract. Mayor
Murphy called for a vote on the motion, which was unanimous to solicit bids for the storm debris
removal contractor. Motion carried.

The next item on the agenda was the bid results on the drainage portion of the sewer and drainage
rehab project on the Community Development Block Grant. Greg Smith, City Engineer, explained
that the CDBG Project that was awarded has a drainage component to improve the drainage in
Pennsylvania Street and Nebraska Street sections of town. He mentioned that they advertised for
bids through Goodwyn Mills and Cawood and did not receive any bids, so they are requesting that
the City Council acknowledge that there were no bids to allow them to proceed with informal bids
as allowed by State law on this material. He explained that this bid was for materials only and the
City would perform the work with their crews. Motion was made by Councilmember Campbell
and seconded by Councilmember Cooper, acknowledging that there were no bids received on the
drainage component of the CDBG Project and allow the City to proceed with the informal bids.
Mayor Murphy called for any discussion on the motion. Councilmember Hollingsworth asked
what type of materials were bid, and Mr. Smith explained that it was for storm drain pipe and
storm drain boxes for the piping work. Councilmember Hollingsworth asked if the City could not
get anybody to bid just on materials, and Mr. Smith stated that they did not. Councilmember
Campbell asked if it was because it was a small amount. Mr. Smith mentioned that it was estimated
at $150,000 worth of material. Councilmember Hollingsworth asked if the process now was to
contact some vendors, and Mr. Smith explained that the City would contact some local vendors and
receive quotes from them and bring that back to the Council to make the purchase. Mayor Murphy
called for a vote on the motion, which was unanimous approval acknowledging that there were no
bids received on the drainage component of the CDBG Project and allow the City to proceed with
the informal bids. Motion carried.

Mayor Murphy stated that the next item on the agenda is a request for the Council to go into
executive session to discuss the purchase of property by the City. Motion was made by
Councilmember Campbell, seconded by Councilmember Cooper, with unanimous approval for the
Council to go into executive session in the Conference Room. Motion carried.

The Council then reconvened in the Council Chambers and Mayor Murphy called the meeting back
to order.

The next item on the agenda was to allow Mayor Murphy to negotiate the term on the real estate
purchase. Motion was made by Councilmember Kitchens, seconded by Councilmember Campbell,
with unanimous approval to allow Mayor Murphy to negotiate the term on the real estate
purchase. Motion carried.

The Council received a copy of Resolution No. 001-2021, pertaining to the Construction
Agreement on the Sidewalk Project. Mayor Murphy mentioned that at the last Council meeting the
Council approved Jade Engineering as the engineers, and this is a resolution to go back to ALDOT to
affirm this $800,000 sidewalk project. Motion was made by Councilmember Campbell, seconded
by Councilmember Cooper, with unanimous approval to adopt Resolution No. 001-2021,
pertaining to the Construction Agreement on the Sidewalk Project. Motion carried. APPENDIX II

The Council also received a copy of Resolution No. 002-2021, regarding the annual MWPP Report
to ADEM. Motion was made by Councilmember Campbell, seconded by Councilmember Kitchens,
with unanimous approval to adopt Resolution No. 002-2021, regarding the annual MWPP Report
to ADEM. APPENDIX III

The Council received a copy of Ordinance No. 001-2021, regarding the creation of a school speed
zone at St Patrick School on Highway 59. Mayor Murphy mentioned that the State requires an
ordinance be passed requesting that it be classified as a school zone before they will complete the
sign posting. Greg Smith, City Engineer, explained that the City has to request this since
Robertsdale is the local governing body, and the school has asked that this be adopted so there
could be a reduced speed during the school drop off and pick up times. Councilmember
Hollingsworth asked about the speed limit now, and Mr. Smith explained that there are flashing
lights regarding the school crossing, but the speed limit now 1s 35 mph, so they are requesting 25
mph.



























